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June 2020 

Dear Applicant 

Thank you for your interest in the post of Head of Policy and Campaigns. 
Please find the following as part of this application pack: 

 Job advertisement

 Person Specification

 Job Description

 NAT’s values

 NAT’s Impact Report 2015 – 2017.

If you require any further information about NAT and our work, please visit our 
website www.nat.org.uk. 

To apply please follow the link and complete the online application form.1 You 
will be asked to detail how you meet each of the essential criteria in the person 
specification. In addition, please complete the online Equality and Diversity 
Monitoring Form2; this is anonymised and kept separately from your 
application. 

The closing date for applications is the end of the day on Wednesday 29 July 
2020. Applications received after that time and date cannot be considered.   

Interviews will take place on Friday 7 August 2020. NAT staff are currently 
working from home due to the ongoing situation with COVID-19 and it is 
planned that Interviews will be conducted by video call using Zoom. If you have 
any issues accessing Zoom or if you require any other adjustments for the 
interview please advise on your application.  

All materials are available in larger fonts upon request by contacting me 
directly by email or calling 020 7814 6767. 

Yours sincerely 

Kat Smithson 
Director of Policy & Communications 

1 https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/5936WG8 
2 https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/7KLFSCT 
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NAT (National AIDS Trust) 
HEAD OF POLICY AND CAMPAIGNS 

Salary: £42,218 - £47,067 
Highgate, London N6   

Are you passionate about Human Rights and equality? This is an exciting opportunity to take on a 
senior role leading the policy and campaigns team at National AIDS Trust.  

As Head of Policy and Campaigns you will help shape the charity’s agenda and lead on the delivery of 
our work to tackle inequalities and champion the rights of people living with and affected by HIV. 
You will work on a wide range of issues from employment and migrant rights to stigma and mental 
health. We are committed to social justice and tackling inequalities wherever they arise. 

You will have a track record in achieving impactful policy change. You will have excellent 
communications, campaigning and influencing skills, experience of building relationships and 
working collaboratively and the ability to work creatively to overcome barriers. 

You will also have strong interpersonal skills and as a manager you will be committed to motivating 
and empowering your team, to juggle a varied and workload and to work hands-on as a team player. 

Closing date: E.O.D Wednesday 29 July 2020 Interviews: Friday 7 August 2020 

The application pack documents can be downloaded from our website, 
https://www.nat.org.uk/we-need-you/work-for-us or by sending an e-mail quoting the job title, 
together with your name and address to recruitment@nat.org.uk or by calling 020 7814 6767.  All 
materials are available in alternative formats upon request. 

The National AIDS Trust (NAT) is a Registered Charity No. 297977 and a Company Limited by Guarantee 
No.2175938 (registered in England and Wales) 

NAT is committed to equality and diversity and encourages applications from 
people living with HIV, gay and bisexual men and people from black and minority 

ethnic communities. 

We welcome applications from disabled people and are committed to making 
reasonable adjustments wherever possible. 

http://www.nat.org.uk/About-us/Vacancies/Paid-positions.aspx
mailto:recruitment@nat.org.uk
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NAT 
Person Specification 

Title: Head of Policy and Campaigns 
Full time, 35 hours per week 

Essential 

 Proven track record in policy and campaigning work at a senior level and a strong
understanding of policy processes in the UK

 An ability to proactively identify opportunities and create effective plans to influence
change.

 Proven track record of building effective relationships with UK parliamentarians that support
achievement of parliamentary objectives.

 High level negotiation and influencing skills to enable effective representation of NAT
externally.

 Ability to work effectively with and represent NAT in the media including experience across
different outlets (eg. Print, TV, radio).

 Experienced manager with a track-record of leading a team, motivating and empowering
others.

 Strong interpersonal skills with ability to work successfully in collaboration with others.

 Proven ability to plan and to deliver projects, meeting deadlines and maintaining strategic
focus.

 Strong written communication skills, with proven experience drafting reports, web copy and
articles, and in editing and producing publications.

 An understanding of the principles and practice of evaluation and ability to apply these to
policy and advocacy projects.

 Effective IT skills, including experience of Microsoft Office, maintaining and using databases,
and in website content management systems.

 Interest in and commitment to working to further human rights and equality.

Desirable 

 A good understanding of current issues in HIV in a UK context and an understanding of the
UK HIV sector.

 Experience of implementing social research techniques.

 Experience in supporting fundraising applications.

 Experience of managing budgets.
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NAT 
Job Description  
 
Job Title: Head of Policy and Campaigns 
 
Reporting to: Director of Policy and Communications  
 
 
A PURPOSE  
 

 In partnership with the Director of Policy and Communications, to shape NAT’s policy agenda 
in line with the organisation’s charitable objects and strategic goals. 

 To ensure the effective delivery of NAT’s workplan. 

 To provide leadership to and ensure effectiveness of the Policy & Campaigns team. 

 

B MAIN DUTIES & RESPONSIBILITIES 
 

1. Policy and campaigns  
 

 To identify emerging policy issues and leverage opportunities to effect change, engaging, 
mobilising and influencing key stakeholders in the civil services, voluntary sector and 
community to achieve policy and campaigns wins.  
 

 To take a lead on the ongoing development and delivery of NAT’s parliamentary influencing 
strategy providing direct support to the Policy and Campaigns Officer with responsibility for 
parliamentary monitoring, building and maintaining effective relationships with key 
parliamentarians and supporting the team to effectively leverage opportunities in 
parliament. 

 To play a key role in NAT’s planning processes working with the Senior Management Team 
(SMT) and the Policy and Campaigns team to develop and deliver projects for NAT’s 
workplan and pipeline. 

 To ensure that the work of NAT’s policy and campaigns team is planned, monitored, 
evaluated and allocated effectively.  

 To report to SMT on progress against the workplan and individual project plans and to 
ensure effective communication and decision-making processes between the Policy and 
Campaigns Team and SMT.  

 To take the lead on key areas of policy and projects identified within the workplan including: 
undertaking research; developing partnerships/alliances; producing policy reports and other 
resources; and developing targeted promotion and dissemination plans. 

 To produce a wide-range of high-quality written work including parliamentary briefings and 
consultation responses as well as supporting the production of reports and campaign 
materials as necessary. 
 

 To provide effective supervision to team members on their projects and areas of 
responsibility ensuring high quality outputs.  
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2. External relations and stakeholder relationships

 To represent NAT externally – including with high-level decision-makers.

 To represent NAT with the media and to deliver external presentations as required.

 To work with the Communications Team to define and communicate messages on NAT
projects and campaigns and to initiate and respond effectively to media opportunities to
promote these.

 To identify and build relationships with other key external organisations and individuals
including in the civil service and the voluntary sector, to maximise the impact/reach of NAT's
policy activities.

 To work with the Community Engagement Officer and wider Communications Team to
ensure that of people living with HIV and communities affected are meaningfully involved in
NAT’s policy and campaigns work.

3. People and team management

 To provide leadership to NAT’s Policy and Campaigns team – with a focus on effectiveness,
team communication and joint working.

 To line manage the Policy and Campaigns Manager in line with agreed HR policies and
procedures – ensuring that they have clear direction, clearly defined objectives, regular
support and supervision, annual appraisal and a regularly reviewed personal development
plan (PDP).

 To ensure that broader Policy and Campaigns Team are effectively managed and to support
Policy and Campaigns Manager with any HR related issues as needed.

 To manage external policy consultants, as required.

 To provide direction and support to interns and volunteers as required.

5. Other

 To support the development of fundraising applications and monitoring reports for policy
and campaigns work.

 To establish and agree objectives for the year with the Director of Policy and
Communications and monitor these through support and supervision.

 To monitor all relevant budgets through the management accounts and report any variances
to the Director of Policy and Communications.

 To demonstrate a commitment to NAT's values and to undertake all responsibilities with due
regard to NAT’s Equality and Diversity policy.

 To undertake such other tasks as may reasonably be requested by your line manager.



NAT seeks to embody these values in everything we do – including how we 

approach our work, how we treat our staff, and how we work with others: 

 We believe that people living with and affected by HIV are at the core of

everything we do: we seek opportunities for greater and more meaningful

involvement of people living with HIV in all our work.

 We believe passionately in equality and human rights: so we put this at the

centre of everything we do.

 We are brave: we speak out and are never afraid to challenge the status quo.

 We are persistent: we persevere until we create change, however long it

takes.

 We are collaborative: we work to build relationships of mutual trust and

respect because we know we can’t do this alone.

 We are honest: our integrity and credibility are crucial so we protect them by

being independent, transparent and accountable.

 We are thrifty: we make every penny count to ensure that we can make the

maximum impact.

NAT’s values 



2015 – 2017 



INTRODUCTION
NAT is a unique policy and 
campaigning organisation 
dedicated to transforming  
the UK’s response to HIV. 
Everyone deserves health and 
equality and we won’t let HIV 
stand in the way.

We focus on influencing underlying law  
and policy and we seek to influence those in 
power whose actions have the biggest impact 
on the lives of people living with and affected  
by HIV in the UK.

With 30 years’ experience fighting for health 
and equality in HIV, we have the expertise and 
practical resources needed to make a real 
difference. This report highlights some of the 
changes that we’ve achieved and the impact 
this has had in the last few years. 

The past three years have been a whirlwind of 
enormously important developments for HIV. 

These changes include the availability of  
PrEP (a pill that prevents HIV acquisition), 
and the first significant drops in the number 
of new HIV acquisitions since the beginning 
of the epidemic in the UK.  Everyone at 
NAT is enormously proud of the substantial 
part we have played in securing important 
advancements during this time. We have faced 
and overcome challenges in defending HIV 
support services and protecting and enhancing 
HIV prevention, and our success has created 
exciting new opportunities. 

Despite these gains, too many people continue 
to acquire this completely preventable condition 
and stigma still creates unacceptable damage 
to the health and happiness of those living with 
and affected by HIV. Changes to the health 
system, alongside chronic underinvestment, 
create enduring challenges. 

Our ongoing work to ensure the best policy 
response to HIV remains crucial. 



AIMS LONG TERM OUTCOMES
Health and wellbeing Everyone has the best possible health through access to good quality, 

free treatment.

Everyone who needs it has access to social care and support.

People living with HIV have healthy relationships and sex lives.

Legal equality People living with HIV can access their full human and legal rights.

Fewer people with HIV 
living in poverty

People living with HIV can access benefits fairly and do not experience 
workplace discrimination.

Stigma free life People living with HIV have stigma free lives.

People at risk of and living  
with HIV take action to reduce 
its acquisition

A reduction in undiagnosed and late diagnosed HIV.

Everyone can access and understand HIV prevention methods.

Everyone understands their HIV risk.

Our work is organised to create impact that 
contributes to our aims, and ultimately our long-
term goals, below:

HIV DOES NOT STAND IN THE 
WAY OF HEALTH OR EQUALITY

PEOPLE LIVING WITH 
HIV LIVE WELL

A HALT TO THE SPREAD OF HIV

Partnership and collaboration is an integral  
part of everything we do at NAT. I must  
therefore thank our amazing staff team and our 
trustees, volunteers, activists, partners and  
our supporters who together enable us to  
do what we do. 

Deborah Gold, Chief Executive

INTRODUCTION



HEALTH & 
WELLBEING 



We set out a vision for how  
the future NHS in England  
can meet the lifelong needs 
of people living with HIV.

The NHS is changing. The NHS Five Year 
Forward View described a radically different 
approach to health and care services 
for England. Systems and arrangements 
continue to develop at breakneck speed: new 
commissioning practices, Sustainability and 
Transformation Partnerships (STPs), local 
devolution. Our work has ensured that we  
know what this means for people living with HIV. 
In 2016 we held a national conference on  
HIV in the Future NHS, involving NHS officials, 
commissioners, doctors, nurses, people living 
with HIV and HIV charities. Our report, HIV in 
the future NHS, is now informing NHS policy
development on management of HIV as a long-
term condition, and we continue to identify and 
disseminate guides to good practice. This work 
is now ensuring that HIV is not left behind and 
that HIV care is not compromised as the NHS 
changes around us.

People can trust 
that the response 
to HIV will remain 
effective in  
a changing NHS

HEALTH & WELLBEING



HEALTH & WELLBEING

We widened access to,  
and the impact of, treatment 
as prevention.

People whose viral load is suppressed on 
treatment cannot pass HIV on to others.  
NAT argued that people should be allowed to 
begin treatment earlier than usual if this would 
protect sexual partners from HIV transmission. 
We successfully lobbied the NHS to consider 
this as a priority and encouraged responses to 
a public consultation. As a result, NHS England 
agreed to change their policy. 

Combined with increased testing and PrEP, 
treatment as prevention is a major contributing 
factor to the decreasing HIV diagnoses  
which have been recorded amongst men  
who have sex with men in London over the  
past two years. 

People at risk  
of HIV are 
protected because 
the NHS adopted  
a Treatment as 
Prevention policy





We lifted the lid on the shocking lack  
of knowledge within the health system 
of HIV in transgender communities.

NAT’s report Trans* people and HIV explored the factors
associated with increased HIV risk for trans people, including 
risks associated with gender affirming medical procedures, the 
impact of transphobia on behaviour and mental health, barriers 
of access to health care, and the increased likelihood of trans 
people to engage in sex work. This work has led to a growing 
coalition with trans activists and organisations, in which we are 
lending our voice and expertise to this developing area of work. 

HIV services know 
more about how  
to meet the needs 
of trans people 

HEALTH & WELLBEING



We successfully delayed the 
expansion to primary care  
of NHS charging of migrants 
and forced the Government  
to review new regulations that 
pose a threat to public health.  

NAT, working in partnership with our ally the  
Terrence Higgins Trust, successfully brought an 
end to an NHS Trust pilot that threatened to deter 
migrants from accessing HIV treatment (to which 
they are fully entitled) by asking them to bring ID to 
appointments to prove eligibility for NHS care. We 
also ensured that no further pilots like this were 
taking place in HIV and infectious disease units 
across the country. 

NAT’s consistent advocacy and sound policy 
argument delayed the extension to primary care 
of charging of migrants for NHS services. By 
playing a leading role in a coalition of charities 
fighting for migrant rights, we also opposed new 
and potentially harmful upfront charging for NHS 
services, pressuring the Government to formally 
review their new regulations. We also persuaded 
the Health Committee to open an inquiry into a 
data sharing arrangement between the NHS and 
immigration officials that we think violates patient 
trust and safety and could damage public health. 
This resulted in a demand from the Committee 
that this practice is suspended for a full review. 

More people  
can access HIV 
care without  
fear, regardless 
of their 
immigration  
status

HEALTH & WELLBEING



We beat a potentially dangerous ban 
on poppers and made sure that they 
remained legal and safe to buy. 

Our work on HIV is done in the context of a broader 
commitment to gay and bisexual men’s health. In January 
2016 Parliament voted to make amyl nitrite (poppers) 
illegal to sell. Criminalising the sale of poppers had the 
potential to endanger the health of men who have sex with 
men (MSM) by opening them to all the risks associated 
with the unregulated supply of substances from drug 
dealers. Further, criminalising poppers would have had a 
disproportionate impact on gay and bisexual men. Thanks 
to our work leading a campaign against this move, poppers 
were granted an exemption from the ban.

People are 
protected 
from risky 
unregulated 
supply of poppers 

HEALTH & WELLBEING

“I wouldn’t be where 
I am now without 
my local support 
service. Brigstowe 
came under threat 
of losing local 
government funding, 
so my thanks go to 
NAT who were vital  
in fighting the cuts 
so services could 
stay open”�

– Aled Osborne



We showed why HIV support 
services matter and used our 
evidence to campaign to keep 
them in place.

Around a third of people living with HIV access 
support services each year. They help individuals 
to cope with an HIV diagnosis, support with 
personal relationships, long term health, 
employment and finances, and ultimately lead to 
better health outcomes. Our report Why we need 
HIV support services collects the evidence for
the need and value of these services. And our 
UK-wide State of the Nations survey revealed
that funding for HIV support services dropped by 
around a third in one year with some organisations 
forced to close their doors. NAT set about to 
ensure that these vital services were protected. 

We act whenever we hear of an area at risk 
of disproportionate cuts. That action includes 
writing directly to decision makers with our 
evidence, and working in coalition with allies in 
the sector, including through the #StopHIVCuts 
campaign. Through this action we improved 
the outlook for people living with HIV in Bristol, 
Leeds, south London, Oxfordshire and Milton 
Keynes, to name but a few areas.

Many people living 
with HIV can still 
access support 
from services that 
were threatened 
with closure 

HEALTH & WELLBEING



LEGAL 
EQUALITY 



We protected people seeking 
asylum living with HIV from 
damaging changes that would 
risk their HIV care.

Dispersal (moving people to other parts of the 
country) of people seeking asylum living with 
HIV is associated with concerning breaks in 
treatment for those who had previously been 
accessing HIV care. In 2016 we learned that a 
revision to official Government guidance was 
planned which would significantly dilute the duty 
to avoid dispersal of people seeking asylum in 
HIV care. But, based on our representations, 
the proposed amendments were dropped and 
we protected this essential need.

People seeking 
asylum living  
with HIV are  
not re-located 
far from their 
HIV care

LEGAL EQUALITY



We fought to end discrimination  
in the funeral care industry.

Embalming is an important part of funeral culture for 
many people. However, based on a medically outdated 
understanding of risk, guidance from the Health & Safety 
Executive (HSE) prevents funeral directors from embalming 
the bodies of people who had HIV. NAT has worked for many 
years on this issue, and the HSE is now poised to issue 
updated guidance finally removing this barrier. 

Families and 
friends of people 
who have died,  
and who had HIV, 
can embalm their 
loved one

LEGAL EQUALITY



People living 
with HIV are 
safer from 
unnecessary and 
harmful criminal 
investigation

LEGAL EQUALITY

We challenged inappropriate 
application of rape charges 
in a case involving HIV status 
deception and fought for better 
implementation of prosecution 
and police guidance in criminal 
investigations.    

NAT leads the way on challenging the stigma 
and public health impact of criminal law being 
applied to HIV transmission. When the Crown 
Prosecution Service (CPS) charged someone with 
rape due to HIV status deception, NAT saw the 
far-reaching negative consequences and stepped 
in. We coordinated a meeting of experts and 
the CPS and successfully argued that the use 
of these charges was not appropriate or based 
on evidence of risk. We stopped a development 
in the law that would create fear and have huge 
public health implications. 

NAT’s work with local HIV organisations, clinicians, 
people living with HIV, the media and the police, 
ensures that guidance is followed and that 
people living with HIV are not unduly harmed by 
investigations that never should have happened or 
by poor investigation practice. We work with the 
media to ensure that reporting on cases that do 
end up in court is accurate and non-stigmatising. 
When the first conviction for intentional HIV 
transmission happened in 2017, NAT made sure 
that the press reported the case accurately and 
did not stigmatise a broader community of people 
living with HIV.



FEWER 
PEOPLE WITH 
HIV LIVING  
IN POVERTY



We made sure that people living with HIV 
and those who advise them understand 
benefits changes. 

The phasing out of Disability Living Allowance (DLA) and 
introduction of a new benefit, Personal Independence Payment 
(PIP), has been a real source of anxiety for some – at the time that 
DLA was discontinued, 10% of people with diagnosed HIV were 
accessing the benefit.  Our factsheet on PIP for people living with 
HIV, explained the process and how to make the best possible 
application. We also published a more detailed guide, Prepare 
for PIP, helping HIV support services and other welfare rights 
advisors who are supporting people living with HIV to navigate the 
changes. We published research into the early impact of PIP and 
we’re using this to fight for better access. 

We have long known that interviews for Employment & Support 
Allowance do not take good account of fluctuating conditions 
such as HIV. Following our intervention a new type of ‘semi-
structured’ interview has been introduced, HIV is included in the 
training manual for assessors, and there are easy reminders on 
every desk to ensure that people living with HIV have the best 
chance of accessing this benefit if eligible. 

People living with 
HIV can better 
access disability 
benefits

FEWER PEOPLE WITH HIV LIVING IN POVERTY



STIGMA 
FREE LIFE



Our evidence made fighting 
HIV stigma easier. 

Building on the literature on HIV stigma, NAT reviewed 
what the evidence tells us about what works in tackling 
HIV stigma and considered what this should mean for a 
UK strategy on HIV stigma. The resulting report Tackling 
HIV stigma is now paving the way for strategies and
interventions that can be effective in the fight against 
stigma; this includes informing the development of an 
anti-stigma strategy for Scotland.   

Those fighting 
HIV stigma know 
more about how 
to do it 

STIGMA FREE LIFE

“I’ve been HIV+  
for 16 years but  
you never know 
when HIV related 
stigma might come 
around and bite 
you! It’s great to 
know I can rely on 
NAT to help me beat 
HIV stigma every 
single time.” �

– Paul Fleming



We challenge every 
stigmatising or incorrect 
report, and secure changes.

We view every press story that mentions HIV, and 
check it for inaccuracies and stigma. We routinely 
contact publications to provide corrections and 
comment, ensuring that misleading and incorrect 
information is changed. In 2017 alone, we 
encountered and challenged problematic stories 
on a weekly basis. As a response to the spate of 
inaccurate stories we published new guidelines to 
help journalists avoid the most common pitfalls in 
reporting on HIV.

Press 
reports on 
HIV are more 
accurate

STIGMA FREE LIFE



We ensured that access to financial 
products is not unfairly limited by an 
HIV diagnosis.

The financial services industry has been using an outdated 
and discriminatory framework to decide which financial 
products are available to people living with HIV, and how 
much of a premium is charged. We published evidence 
about this in our report HIV and Finance, and used this as
a tool to engage with the industry. 

Our work has already directly led to improved life insurance 
terms, and widened access to critical illness cover.

People living 
with HIV have 
greater access 
to financial 
products

STIGMA FREE LIFE

“The media can 
demonise people 
living with HIV.   
NAT speaks out  
for us, corrects 
the horror  
stories, and  
makes sure that 
mistakes are not 
repeated. This 
is crucial for 
stopping stigma.”�

– Jo Josh



We challenged stigma 
on World AIDS Day  
again and again. 

World AIDS Day is an opportunity to 
reinvigorate support for people living with 
and affected by HIV, to challenge myths 
and stigma and to share prevention 
messages. Every year we publish a new, 
topical campaign and supporting materials 
for use by everyone: people living with 
HIV, people who care about HIV and HIV 
services alike. 

There are always events and promotional 
activities that get people interested. Just 
one highlight of our 2015 campaign 
#RethinkHIV, was our pop-up kissing
booth in Soho Square – because kissing 
doesn’t spread HIV, ignorance does. 
2016’s campaign HIV stigma: not 
retro; just wrong sparked huge interest
nationwide, the hashtag #HIVnotretro was 
used 1,700 times on Twitter. The message, 
that stigma should be left in the past, was 
echoed in World AIDS Day messages from 
the Prime Minister, as well as other key 
political leaders. 

In 2017 our campaign Let’s End It was
an optimistic rallying cry, hingeing on the 
recent progress on HIV. The #LetsEndIt 
hashtag was used 2,300 times on Twitter, 
including Tweets from the Mayor of London, 
Sadiq Khan, Dr Christian Jessen, Munroe 
Bergdorf and many other influencers.

People across the 
UK use our World 
AIDS Day campaign 
every year to 
spread the word

STIGMA FREE LIFE







We ensured that the blood 
donation policy is based on 
the latest evidence.

NAT has long campaigned for the rules around 
who can and cannot donate blood to be based 
on evidence, not prejudice and presumed risk.  
In the past, our influence led to the pivotal 
decision to remove the lifetime ban for men 
who have had sex with men to give blood and 
to instead have a 12-month deferral period 
since penetrative sex. But we didn’t stop here 
and continued to push for further rule changes 
to ensure that restrictions genuinely increased 
the safety of the blood supply and did not 
discriminate. When a review of the rules was 
announced in 2016, we made sure that the 
latest evidence was used and that other groups, 
such as people who have previously been sex 
workers, or who have injected drugs, were not 
unnecessarily prevented from giving blood. 
The deferral period for gay men is now three 
months and, for the first time, lifetime bans will be 
removed for sex workers and people who have 
injected drugs in the past.    

More people  
can donate  
blood safely

STIGMA FREE LIFE



PEOPLE AT 
RISK OF AND 
LIVING WITH HIV 
TAKE ACTION 
TO REDUCE ITS 
ACQUISITIONcredit: N

IA
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Our evidence made fighting 
HIV stigma easier. 

We worked collaboratively over several years to present  
the undeniable evidence for Relationships and Sex 
Education (RSE) to be available for all young people in  
all schools, including promotion of our previous publication 
on the level of HIV knowledge in young MSM. This 
contributed to the Government’s decision to make 
Relationships and Sex Education mandatory in all schools 
- a very significant achievement which will have a huge
impact on future generations.

Our work 
helped secure 
mandatory 
Relationships 
and Sex 
Education

PEOPLE AT RISK OF AND LIVING WITH HIV TAKE ACTION TO REDUCE ITS ACQUISITION
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We secured access to PrEP 
on the NHS. 

PrEP (pre-exposure prophylaxis) is an extremely effective 
way of preventing HIV acquisition, involving HIV negative 
people taking an antiretroviral drug either daily or timed 
around sex.  When taken as prescribed it approaches 
100% effectiveness. Throughout 2015 PrEP was being 
considered through NHS England’s decision-making 
process. NAT took an active role in making the case 
for PrEP in community media, and in encouraging a 
good response to the stakeholder consultation on 
commissioning proposals.

However, in March 2016 NHS England unexpectedly 
announced that they were abandoning their decision-
making process on whether to provide PrEP on the NHS. 
They came to the view that they did not have the legal 
power to commission PrEP as it is a prevention intervention.  
NAT did not agree, and despite our challenge, NHS 
England remained steadfast. 

NAT then initiated judicial review proceedings to challenge 
NHS England in the courts and force them to conclude their 
decision-making process on PrEP.  In August 2016, the 
Court ruled in favour of NAT. However, NHS England chose 
to appeal. In November 2016 the Court of Appeal also ruled 
in NAT’s favour. 

In December 2016, NHS England announced a national trial 
that would deliver PrEP to 10,000 people over three years. 
This would never have happened without the judicial review 
which demonstrated that NHS could commission this life 
changing drug. 

NAT’s vital legal work was accompanied by coordinated 
work with the HIV sector, keeping pressure on in the media 
and on social media, and in Parliament. Public interest 
in the case meant significant media coverage. This built 
significant public support and awareness of PrEP, meaning 
that more people will benefit from it more quickly. 

We won the Civil Society Charity Award for Campaigning 
and Advocacy in 2017 in recognition of our work on PrEP.

At least 10,000 people at risk  
of HIV will access PrEP on the NHS, 
and be protected from acquiring HIV
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We kept pushing to protect 
public health and HIV prevention 
at a national and local level.

Through parliamentary, civil service and activist 
engagement, NAT has consistently applied 
pressure on Government to commit funding to 
national HIV prevention activity.  We ensured 
that investment direct from central government 
is at least maintained at the current level despite 
enormous general pressure on public health 
funds.  Drawing on the evidence in our 2015 
report, Preventing HIV in the UK heterosexual 
population, we also successfully advocated for
the scope of the flagship national project, HIV 
Prevention England, to be widened to a broader 
population of people at risk of HIV. 

We published crucial evidence about the cuts 
to HIV prevention services outside HIV clinics 
UK investment in HIV prevention 2015/16 
and 2016/17, launching this work at the HIV
Prevention England conference. The worrying 
findings about cuts in these crucial services is 
providing the evidence backbone of our work to 
challenge these cuts.

Our work to challenge Government’s plans to end 
the ring-fence on local authorities’ public health 
budget contributed to its decision to extend the 
ring-fence to 2020 and led to a Government 
consultation on the future of public health – a 
consultation we called for. This gives time to work 
with allies to better understand the impact and 
mitigate the harms from this plan.

We kept 
investment in HIV 
on the political 
agenda 



We kept drugs policies evidence-based 
and made sure that local authorities 
will be held accountable for  
drug-related deaths. 

Sharing injecting equipment is one of the main drivers of the 
HIV epidemic around the world, but in the UK we have kept 
HIV rates low among people who use drugs through a focus 
on reducing the harms from drug use. There have, however, 
been worrying signs that the Government is moving away 
from this approach. We created the Harm Reduction Group: 
a group of organisations and individuals committed to making 
the case for harm reduction. Through this we persuaded 
Public Health England to make explicit reference to harm 
reduction aims in their annual plans. And we secured a change 
to the public health monitoring framework to ensure that local 
authorities will have to report on drug-related deaths - this 
will be crucial in addressing the recent alarming increases in 
deaths from drug poisoning. 

People who  
use drugs are 
better protected 
from harm

PEOPLE AT RISK OF AND LIVING WITH HIV TAKE ACTION TO REDUCE ITS ACQUISITION
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Let’s end the epidemic 
Let’s end stigma 
Let’s end schools’ silence  
Let’s end the link between HIV and poverty 
Let’s end barriers to happiness 
Let’s end sexual health inequalities 

Your support of NAT can make this a reality. 
Let’s get this done together before another 30 years passes by. 

For 30 years you’ve helped  
us fight HIV. Now, let’s end it. 



OUR EVIDENCE BASE
Over the past three years, NAT has published the following reports, 
which can all be accessed on our website. 

Tackling blood-borne viruses in prison December 2017

Reporting HIV – How to get it right November 2017

HIV and Finance: Exploring access to financial services for people living with HIV in the UK July 2017

PIP and HIV: How Personal Independence Payment is working for people living with HIV July 2017

UK investment in HIV prevention 2015/16 and 2016/17 June 2017

HIV support services: The state of the nations April 2017

Access to formula milk for mothers living with HIV in the UK April 2017

Trans* people and HIV March 2017

Why we need HIV support services: A review of the evidence March 2017

HIV: Training for care providers December 2016

HIV in the future NHS December 2016

Your rights: A guide to human rights and HIV (with HIV Scotland) September 2016

Your choice: A guide to confidentiality and HIV in Scotland (with HIV Scotland) September 2016

Your voice: A guide to disclosure and HIV (with HIV Scotland) September 2016

Tackling HIV stigma: What works? July 2016

Who has to pay? How NHS overseas visitors charges apply 
to migrants and asylum seekers in England

April 2016

HIV partner notification for adults: definitions, outcomes & standards December 2015

Prepare for PIP November 2015

Tackling HIV discrimination at work October 2015  

HIV: A guide for care providers July 2015

Preventing HIV in the UK heterosexual population July 2015



OUR THANKS

Further warm thanks go to all 
our funders during this period:
AbbVie Ltd
Agasha Trust
Barrow Cadbury Trust
European Centre for Disease 
Prevention and Control
Evan Cornish Foundation

Gilead Sciences Ltd
Levi Strauss Foundation
Make a Difference Trust
Merck Sharp & Dohme Ltd
Northmoor Trust		
Public Health England
Reckitt Benckiser 
Scottish Government

T101 Limited
The Mary Kinross  
Charitable Trust
The Monument Trust
The Parasol Foundation Trust
Trust for London
ViiV Europe 
ViiV Healthcare UK Limited

WE ARE ENORMOUSLY GRATEFUL TO OUR AMBASSADORS, CHAMPIONS, DONORS, 
FUNDRAISERS, VOLUNTEERS AND ALLIES FOR ALL THEIR SUPPORT OVER THIS 
PERIOD. QUITE SIMPLY, WE COULDN’T HAVE DONE THIS WITHOUT YOU.

We would particularly like to thank 
our major core funder:

And significant donors during this time:
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